          MUSE 

TRUSTEE BOARD MEETING MINUTES

October 23, 2008

1) Call to Order/Introductions: Jessica called the meeting to order at 3:45 pm. Trustees present were: Jessica Grinberg, Sara Spring, Margaret Iacuaniello, Iana Porter, Judy Minkus, Erich Schmid, Deena Zarlin, Barb Albanese, Tom Hudson and Carolyn Carleton. Also present were Gail Dickenson, Ray Alarcon, Bronwyn Rhoades and Mark Oatney. 

2) Minutes: (MSC Iana/Erich to accept 8/21/08 and 9/25/08 meeting minutes) All ayes on the vote. Follow-up on tasks agreed to be completed from September meeting included Jessica speaking with Catherine and Bronwyn regarding the K-12 Band Program. The Band Teacher is now teaching Kindergarten in Albion School but still teaching 1 class of combined MMS/MHS Band for 9 students. Bronwyn added that the School District is still committed to keeping a Band Program going but with the declining enrollment of 500, the number of interested students has dwindled. For comparison, when the district was up to 1200 students, there were 30 students in the Band Program. Beth Bell is teaching a Music Awareness/Appreciation class for K-5 students and a parent volunteer is working 2X week with 5th graders during lunchtime introducing band instruments and may expand to include 4th graders. 

3) Open Forum for Public Comment: Bronwyn spoke on behalf of the K-8 staff and parents to thank MUSE for their support for Mark Oatney, the K-8 Art Teacher, who has enriched the entire curriculum and staff and receives daily praise for his work with the students.

4) Financial Report: Sara presented a financial report showing a balance of $24,602.56 in the Raffle Account and $102,288.70 in our general account. Net income for the raffle is $8454.26 so far. With 2008-09 promised grant funds of $64,800, our available funds are $62,091.26.  Sara explained that since the School District has requested payment for grant programs at the end of each semester, January 23rd and June 12th, we could put some of our general funds in a CD Account to earn more interest, as much as $600 in 6 months depending on the total amount deposited. A review of past minutes confirmed an earlier vote on June 26th by the Board okaying Sara and Erich to transfer $50,000 of our general fund into a CD for higher interest earnings and now they will proceed.  

5) Correspondence: Carolyn will send a thank you to Karen Lewis for the donation of $25 from sales of the students’ poetry books.

Claire Ellis from the Mendocino Community Foundation offered to talk to our board regarding the loss of income from our Endowment Fund resulting from the poor financial market. General consensus was an understanding of the risks involved in investment funds and anticipation of an upturn change in the long-term.

6) Committee Reports: 

(a) 2008 Raffle: Jessica, Iana and Judy got out a raffle mailer to 381 of Peggy Merrill’s client list including Peggy’s letter, our Spring MUSE newsletter, list of 89 participating merchants, and stamped return envelope. Peggy donated the printing of the materials and we paid for stamps and envelopes. Tom Honor, Century 21 and Cherry Singman of Mendo Realty have each offered lists of their clients for similar mailers and Jessica will call for help once the lists are received. Jessica is also planning to speak about the raffle fundraiser to the Rotary Club, encouraging group ticket sale discount of 50 tickets for $1000. 

(b) 2009 Honoree Dinner: Jessica presented a change of venue for the Honoree Dinner. Instead of honoring one individual, speakers during the dinner would represent literary arts, fine arts and sciences. Mel McKinney has offered to MC the event and Peggy Merrill and Wendy Roberts offered to host a tent on their adjacent properties in Little River to increase the attendance to 200. A May event would be preferable over a March one due to warmer weather but conflicts with Fun Fair arrangements must be avoided. Peggy’s kitchen could be used for the catering and a tent with tables, linens and glass and silverware could be rented for $4000. Names of potential speakers were discussed and Jessica and Carolyn will pursue available and interested prospective individuals and report back next month.  
7) 2008-09 Grant Proposals: Bronwyn presented a grants proposal request for $11,975 for 08-09 K-8 School Year. She is not asking for the entire $20,000 conscious of the need for additional funding for the K-8 Art Teacher salary for the 09-10 school year. Discussion followed regarding the $2500 for the Mendocino Campus Garden Program,  $4000 for 4 Extended Learning field trips, $450 for transportation for Intergenerational 1 X month program for student exchange with residents of the Lodge at the Woods, $1000 for Creative and Literary Arts, $2700 for Weather Bug station, and $1325 for MMS Field Trip to SF King Tut exhibit in 2009 at the Academy of the Sciences. (MSC (Tom/Erich) to fund $11,975 for K-8 Programs request for school year 08-09).  7 ayes on the vote without the 3 teacher Board members who would benefit from this funding.

Gail Dickenson explored the possibility of $6000 funding for High School elective classes of Video, Electronics. Desktop Publishing, Graphics and Animation that are underfunded by MCOE due to less than 20 students per class. She will present a more formal proposal in writing at next month’s meeting.   

8) 2008-09 Calendar Fund-raising events: Candlelight Inn Tour Dec. 10, 11, 12, 2008, raffle drawing 

scheduled for mid-December Winter Choral Concert now pushed back to Dec. 31st to give us more time to sell tickets and the Honoree/Speaker Dinner in May 2009. Suggestion from 8th grade parents to hold a joint fund-raiser event on Cinco de Mayo was declined due to volunteer conflict with Honoree Dinner and Fun Fair events. Mark Oatney suggested a Baby Dance fundraiser.

New MUSE Board of Trustees Members: Due to lack of a quorum at last month’s meeting, the final vote was finalized by e-mail to accept Barb Albanese and Gerry Grimes as new MUSE Board Members. Barb has accepted the nomination and Gerry Grimes has declined.

Next Meeting is Thursday, November 20th at 3:40 PM in MMS Library due to our regular 4th Thursday meeting date falling on Thanksgiving Day. . 

Respectfully submitted, 

Carolyn Carleton, Secretary

TASKS AGREED TO BE COMPLETED

Jessica – 1. Get Board help with additional raffle mailers.

2. Contact potential Honoree Dinner speakers.

Sara - 1. Transfer up to $50,000 from our General Account for a 6-month CD for higher interest income. 

Carolyn – 1. Contact potential Honoree Dinner speakers 


  2. Thank you note to Karen Lewis.
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